
Summary of Minutes from Meetings at Pensacola Reunion: 

The 1
st
 Vice President, Jim Maxwell, presided over the meetings 

in the absence of the President, Mike Gilroy who was unable to 

attend the reunion. 

The final vote on changing the Officers term of office from one 

year to two years was accepted and approved.  The newly elected 

officers for the first two year term starting in 2015 are 

President – Bill Bowers, 1
st
 Vice President Mel Bourn and 2

nd
 

Vice President Jim Romano.  The Secretary/Treasurer, Libby 

O’Brien was elected for another two year term which ends in 

2016.  This change will keep continuity within the organization. 

The 2015 reunion will be held in Nashville TN sometime in early 

April or May timeframe.  Earl & Lynne Kerr are hosting the 

reunion. 

Gary Cox, the Aerograph Editor, stated he would like to step 

down in August 2015 and asked if anyone would be willing to 

volunteer to take over, please let him know. 

The Secretary reported we have one more CD maturing in September 

2014 and will be the final funds sent to AMS for Scholarships 

from the USAA CD’s.  The remaining CD’s are life member funds.  

Scholarship donations from the membership will continue to be 

sent to AMS. 

The Finance Committee audited the Secretary/Treasurer’s reports 

and stated all the financial reports including the checkbook, 

spreadsheet and finance charts complete and accurate. 

AG1 Curtis A. Lester and AG1 Stella Grace Swartz, the 2013 SOY’s 

were unable to attend the reunion but their plaques and letters 

were mailed to them. 

The 2016 reunion will be hosted by Gerry Struck and Bill Bowers 

at The Villages in Florida. 

The Pensacola Chapter was pleased to report 140 in attendance at 

the reunion. 

 



 

 

 

 


